Centerville City Council Work Session Meeting January 23, 2017

TIME:

6:30 P.M.

PLACE:

Centerville Municipal Building - Law Library

Mayor

Brooks Compton

Deputy Mayor

Belinda Kenley

Councilmembers

John Beals

Mark Engert John Palcher JoAnne Rau Bill Serr

Clerk of Council Carin Andrews

City Manager Greg Horn

Finance Director Jonathan Hudson

Economic Development Administrator Nathan Cahall

City Planner Andrew Rodney

Public Works Director Doug Spitler

City Engineer Jim Brinegar

Human Resources Manager Jennifer Wilder Assistant to the City Manager Kristen Gopman

Police Chief Bruce Robertson Municipal Attorney Scott Liberman

Dayton Daily News - Tremayne Hogue

The meeting began at 6:30 P.M. Mr. Horn shared information on a number of topics related to the bicycle committee, including a recent meeting, road widths, bike paths and the installation of bicycle racks. Mr. Beals inquired about the availability of funds from the Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission, and Mr. Spitler confirmed a \$250,000 commitment from MVRPC for bicycle projects.

Mr. Hom received a letter from Ms. Carol Otte -655 Legendary Way regarding the ditch area by hole #7 at Yankee Trace that has been designated as a wetlands area, asking for approval to trim invasive plants.

Mrs. Kenley made a motion to convene into Executive Session for personnel. Mrs. Rau seconded the motion. The vote resulted in 7 ayes. After no official business was conducted, Mrs. Kenley made a motion to move out of Executive Session, and it was seconded by Mr. Engert. The motion passed with a 7-0 vote.

A brief discussion regarding items on Consent Agenda for the regular meeting followed, before the Mayor adjourned the meeting at approximately 7:30 P.M. Council moved to Council Chambers for the regular meeting.

Carin R. Andrews, Clerk of Council

Approved:

Brooks A. Compton, Mayor